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The Shire Flyer

Does your recycling bin 
fill up faster than your 
rubbish bin? 
Why not change the size of your bins. The average 
Esperance home has two 240L bins. If you change to a 
140L rubbish and a 360L recycling you can save around 
$70 a year. There are many other bin size options so 
head to our website to see what suits your family needs 
best.

Did you know?
171 kids attended early literacy activities, 
11870 E-Resources were loaned and 7980 
print materials  like books, audiobooks, 
magazines and DVDs were loaned from the 
library last month. Keep an eye on the library’s 
Facebook page for their upcoming events.

Upcoming Meetings
Agenda Briefing: 1pm, 20 June, Council Chambers

Ordinary Council Meeting: 4pm, 27 June, Council Chambers

To view the agenda for upcoming Council meetings please visit the Shire website.

Flora Damage at Dempster Head
A temporary halt to some activities at Dempster Head is in place after degredation of flora has 
occured in the reserve. Signage has been installed advising Mountain Bike and Motor Bike 
access will be prohibited until further notice. Reports have been made claiming the use of 
chainsaws and other equipment  being used to remove bush, build jumps and tracks. These 
works have been carried out to the detriment of the surrounding bush and without ensuring safe 
access to everyone. Illegal structures in the reserve have been removed.

The goal is to work with all groups with differing opinions on the future of Dempster Head to find 
a satisfactory solution, this includes the Shire’s responsibilities in the management of a Crown 
Land reserve. The Dempster Head Management Plan is currently being reviewed and updated 
and there will be a public consultation process on the future management of Dempster Head.

Works at Castletown Quays
Work commenced this week on the Castletown Quays rehabilitation project. As part of the 
project the Castletown steps at the end of the Quays will be closed until the end of June while 
work is carried out. The stairs are being redesigned so they do not get buried in the sand. There 
is alternative access to the beach at Irvine Street. The Castletown Quays Rehabilitation Project 
is funded by the Shire and Coastwest. Fence work is complete and planting of native species will 
start when there is good planting weather.

Nespresso Recycling
You can now recycle Nespresso pods through the 
Shire. You can bring Nespresso pods from home 
in to the Shire administration building, or the Bay 
of Isles Leisure Centre for recycling.

The aluminium is melted down and recycled, 
the grounds are composted and this service is 
provided free of charge by Nespresso. Do you 
know a local business that goes through a lot 
of coffee and would benefit from one of these? 
1,500 used capsules will fit in one box and they 
do need to be picked up regularly. This is another 
way we can fight the war on waste in Esperance.


